
Town of Antigo 
Town Board Meeting 

February 19, 2014 
 
 

 Chairperson Rick Parilek called the Monthly Board Meeting to order on February 19, 
2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the Antigo Town Hall.  Other Board members present were Supervisor Jon 
Petroskey, Supervisor Wayne Schroeder, Clerk Rosemary Servi and Treasurer Cindy Igl. 
 The clerk read the minutes of the prior month’s meeting.  The minutes were approved 
with a motion by Wayne and second by Jon.  Motion carried. 
 Jeremy Rotzoll was in attendance regarding Scott and Mary Ralph’s zoning request from 
AFR to Commercial for two acres at N4646 Highway 45.  The Langlade County Board rejected 
the zoning request on February 18th.  The Ralph’s would now have to reapply after one year 
unless the Langlade County Board would agree to hear the request sooner.  The Ralph’s could 
also request a Conditional Use Permit under the current AFR zoning which would come before 
our Town Board.    Wayne motioned to table the zoning change until a new request is brought 
before the Board.  Jon seconded.  Motion carried.  
 In regard to Alvin Temple’s zoning violation at 1616 E. 10th Avenue Road, Duane 
Haakenson, Langlade County’s Director of Land Records and Regulations, has informed the 
Town Board that Alvin Temple has paid the County his forfeiture due to them and has agreed to 
remove his trailer before the next court date, weather permitting.  No action of the Town Board 
is needed at this time. 
 The Board audited the clerk and treasurer’s books.  The clerk and treasurer’s records 
agreed with each other and the bank statements.  The Board agreed that all appeared in order and 
Jon motioned to approve the audit.  Rick seconded.  Motion carried.  The Board signed the 
December 31, 2013 balance sheet with a balance of $492,527.09. 
 Jon motioned to enforce weight limits when posted for:  Orchard Road, from Highway 64 
to Cty. Rd. F; Clover Road, from Highway 52 to Highway 64; Meadow Road, from Highway 64 
to Cty. Rd. F; Dorr Street, from Cty. Rd. Y to Cty. Rd. X; Parkway Road, from Cty. Rd. F to 
Mapleview Road; Mapleview Road, from Highway 45 east to Parkway Road; and to close 
Schroeder Road when needed.  Wayne seconded.  Motion carried. 
 The treasurer’s report showed a checking balance of $6,890.49, savings balance of 
$402,712.64 and tax account balance of $47.99 for a total of $409,651.12. 
 Our next Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 12th at 7:30p.m. 
 All approved bills were paid. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
      Rosemary Servi, Clerk 
 


